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January Highlights 
 

Sunday, January 1: Epiphany Sunday with Pastor Char 
   Three Kings Arrive! 

 
Friday, January 13: Family Game Night from 6 ï 8 p.m. Please bring some friends and 

your favorite games and join us for pizza, laughter and fun.  
 

Sunday, January 22: Budget Hearing in Nelson Hall after worship 
 

Wednesday, January 25: Standing on Common Ground. Dr. Reza Mansoor leads mem-
bers of the public in a discussion of his book ñStigmatized: From 9/11 to Trumpò at the  

Windsor Public Library @ 6:30 p.m. 
 

Sunday, January 29: Silver Lake Sunday! Worship with Ryan Gackenheimer, 
Executive Director of Silver Lake Conference Center. 

Second Hour: Ryan will lead a presentation and discussion with parents and youth who 
would like to learn more about Silver Lake Conference Center. 

 
Notice of First Church Annual Meeting 

To Members and Friends of the First Church in Windsor, UCC 
 You are hereby notified that this congregationôs 385th Annual Meeting will be held 
Sunday, February 12, 2017, at 11:15 a.m. in the meetinghouse: 
¶ To hear and act upon annual reports of the pastors, officers,  committees and ministries; 
¶ To adopt the budget for 2017; 
¶ To hear and act upon the report of nominations and elect officers for the coming year To 
review and act on by-law changes; 

¶ To transact such other business as may properly come before this meeting. 
 All are invited to attend and participate in this meeting, to hear or be heard, although 
only members may vote. Let us gather to give thanks and celebrate our unity, acting as the 
Body of Christ, to conduct the business of the Church in the spirit of faith, hope and love. 
 Childcare is available in the Parish House. 
 In the event of a snow storm, the Annual Meeting will be postponed until Sunday,  
February 26, 2017.                        

Respectfully submitted,  Mary Phelan, Clerk 



January Worship Schedule 
 

10 a.m. Worship and Church School 
 January 1 
 Char Corbett 
  

January 8 
 Nicole Grant Yonkman 
 
 January 15 
 Nicole Grant Yonkman 
  
 January 22 
 Nicole Grant Yonkman 
  
 January 29 
 Ryan Gackenheimer 
 Executive Director 
 Silver Lake Conference Center 
 
 

ABCôs of Giving Electronically 

Annual Budget Meeting 
Save the DateðJanuary 22 

In preparation for the February Annual Meeting, a 
budget hearing will be held January 14, after the 10 
a.m. service in Nelson Hall.  All are invited to review 
the 2017 budget and make comments for considera-

tion by the members of the Cabinet. THE LAST 
DAY FOR GETTING IN 2016 PLEDGES OR 
EXPENSES IS JANUARY 6, 2017. 

 

Attention Council Members and Staff: 
Annual Reports Due January 13 

All board, committee and staff reports are due in the 
office no later than Friday, January 22.  If you need 
copies of last yearôs report you can call the office or 
go to www.fcwucc.org.   
 

Offering Envelopes 
You will notice this year that if 
you requested offering enve-
lopes they came in either pack-
ages of 53 for weekly givers or 
packages of 12 for monthly 
pledgers.  You will also notice 
that there are no numbers on 
them.  Gasp!  What do you do 
without a number? Well, the 
truth is youôve never needed a number because at 
First Church youôre known by name; but please, if you 
give cash, do put your name on the envelope. And 
throw away all your OLD ENVELOPES! 

To Whom I May Concern 
A Reminder:  The DVD entitled ñTo Whom I 
May Concernò is available for loan from the 
Church office.  The DVD features five individu-
als relating their personal stories and experi-
ences as they live with early Alzheimerôs Dis-
ease.  Psychotherapist and nurse, Maureen 
Matthews, who facilitated the original program 
at First Church in October, will be glad to an-
swer any questions you might have.  Her con-
tact information is on the DVD cover. 

In church: log into FCW2 with pass-
word FCW12345. Go to our website, 
www.fcwucc.org and select the blue 
ñDONATE ONLINEò in the bottom 
middle of the front page. Follow in-
structions.  
Or text 860-607-1127 for 
debit/credit card  
donations, 
Or scan the QR code. 

From home: Go online to our web-
site or enroll in your bankôs bill pay 
service.  
 
Or scan the QR code. 
 
Questions? Call or email the office  
(860-688-7229) or  
officerose@fcwucc.org 

http://www.fcwucc.org
mailto:officemary@fcwucc.org.


Dear First Church community, 
 
 Happy New Year!  I trust that you all had a wonderful 
Christmas time with your families and friends and especially 
with your church family.  It has been an amazing experience 
to share Advent traditions with you for the first time. 
 

We are aware of the passage of time as the new year 
rolls around again and we take stock of where we have been 
and where we are going. Indeed 2016 has been a big year for 
First Church because it is the year that I came to you and we 
began this journey together as pastor and congregation.  Sometimes we may wish that time 
could slow down but, alas, time keeps marching forward.  If 2016 was a time of transition, 2017 
will be a time of stepping out and moving forward.  Roughly each generation FCW makes a pas-
toral transition and it is a natural time to look backward to where we have travelled and then for-
ward to where we think God is calling us next.  The leadership of the church is looking to do a 
Long Range Planning Process to help us live into that future.  For a church as old and historic as 
FCW, it gives us strength and courage to know that many people over more than three centuries 
have asked these same questions and found a way for FCW to remain relevant and vibrant in 
their own time.  Now it is our turn.  As it says in the Book of Ecclesiastes 3 ñFor everything there 
is a season, and a time for every matter under heaven.ò 

 
For our planning process, we will be working with Rev. Paul Nickerson, a longtime colleague of 
mine, and a trusted, successful consultant and coach for churches and denominations across the 
country.  For more info, please check out www.nickersoncoaching.com.  One of the most im-
portant things about this work is that it asks us to go deeper spiritually so that we can discern 
where God is at work in our church and community.  I canôt wait to see what is revealed as we 
walk this path.  Stay tuned! 
 
 January will continue to be busy as we pick up our Adult Faith Formation Wednesday 
evening programs and continue to build meaningful interfaith relationships with Imam Sami Aziz 
and Imam Asif Hirani at the Islamic Center of Connecticut in Windsor. 
    

On a personal note, I am looking forward to spending time with my daughters who are on 
school break and other family while I am on vacation the final week of December.  

 
      Shalom blessings, Pastor Nicole 
 

 

New Member Class Forming 
If you are interested in joining First Church as a mem-
ber, there will be two classes offered; January 15 after 
worship in the Morrell Room (brick Parish House, 2nd 
floor parlor) or Thursday, January 19 at 7 p.m. 
New Member Sunday is January 29. 
 

 

 

http://www.nickersoncoaching.com


UPCOMING OPPORTUNITIES FOR ALL! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Save the Date 
First Church will be hosting ñFirst Churchôs Got Talent!ò 
Talent Show on Saturday, March 25 from 6ð8 p.m.  
Weôll be looking for adults, youth and children to be part 
of the act. Behind-the-scenes volunteers will also be 
needed ï see Pastor Char to be part of the planning 
team. More details to follow! 

 Standing On Common Ground  
We are building on our important work in the ñLove Your Muslim 
Neighborò program by offering a variety of ways for First Church to 
connect with the Muslim Community in Windsor and beyond.  Read 
with us Stigmatized: From 9/11 to Trump and Beyond by local author 
Dr. Reza Mansoor. There are several copies available to borrow at 
the church OR you can purchase your own, available in paperback or 
Kindle) Dr. Reza Mansoor will be joining us to lead a discussion Jan. 
25 at 6:30 p.m. in Windsor Public Library.  Our Muslim Neighbors 
from the Islamic Center of Connecticut in Windsor are our special 

guests. Please join us and invite your neighbors. 

Mind, Body and Spirit 
 Allyson Gillette and friends invite anyone who 
would like to be part of a group exploring wellness 
practices for connecting "Mind, Body & Spirit." to 
come to lunch after church on January 15.  During 
lunch youôll do some planning and talk about ideas 
which might include activities like mindfulness medi-
tation, hiking, clean eating/healthy recipes, vegan 
cooking and sharing health tips. 
 Also, if anyone is interested specifically in a 
monthly hiking group, please send an email to  
allysondevigillette@gmail.com. 

Think Silver Lake Summer!  
The Silver Lake Summer Camp schedule can be found on-line at  
http://silverlake.ctucc.org. Families can register using paper 
forms or on-line.  The church is able to offer $75 scholarships 
per child for 1 week session, with additional scholarship also 
available for families demonstrating need. Want more info?  Join 
us Sunday, January 29 when Ryan Gackenheimer, Executive 
Director of Silver Lake Conference Center, visits First Church. 

https://www.amazon.com/Stigmatized-11-Trump-Beyond-American-ebook/dp/B01JR787SS/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1481637277&sr=8-1&keywords=from+9%2F11+to+Trump
https://www.amazon.com/Stigmatized-11-Trump-Beyond-American-ebook/dp/B01JR787SS/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1481637277&sr=8-1&keywords=from+9%2F11+to+Trump
mailto:allysondevigillette@gmail.com
http://silverlake.ctucc.org


Welcome Rose Fisher! 
 The retirement of a key staff member is surely a time for cele-
bration of their successes, but also a time of turmoil for the organi-
zation. The retirement of Mary Phelan as our Church Administrator 
is such an event. Over the past eight years, Mary has efficiently run 
the office and has leveraged, to our benefit, many of her skills as a 
business executive. Maryôs last day in her current role will be De-
cember 21, after which sheôll be on a well-earned vacation and have 
more time to dedicate to the role of óGrandmaô. We are very grateful 
for her faithful service to the church and we wish her many blessings 
as she makes this transition. 
 Our personnel committee used the opportunity to revise the 
position Mary held, retaining the essential skills but with a greater 
emphasis on social media skills needed to support the churchôs stra-
tegic goals. We posted our job description and received nearly forty 
applicants. The personnel team screened the resumes, selected the 
ten best, conducted phone interviews and ultimately conducted six in-person interviews. 
We were impressed with the quality of everyone interviewed. After much prayer and 
thought, we concluded that the best fit for our position is Rose Fisher. 
 Rose possesses a wonderful combination of skills, talent and drive that positions her 
well for success at First Church. Rose graduated Magna Cum Laude from University Col-
lege Dublin after completing a study abroad program at UCONN as a Socrates Scholar. 
Her most recent employment was as the Headquarters Manager for Sunrise Northeast, a 
national non-profit organization that provides and coordinates services for the disabled. 
She comes to us with extraordinary energy, very strong automation and social media skills, 
excellent interpersonal skills and a very unique desire to work in and contribute to an or-
ganization whose mission is serving others. Rose lives in West Hartford with her husband, 
Ted. 
 We know that youôll enjoy coming to know Rose and we ask that you seek an oppor-
tunity to welcome her to our staff. 
 
The Personnel Committee: S. Burghoff, M. OôDonnell, A. Relyea, Pastor Nicole Grant 
Yonkman 
 

Thank you! 
 A huge, heartfelt thank you to all of you at First Church in Windsor for making the 

last almost nine years so wonderful.  Iôve known the hospitality and grace 
of this church since my parents, Tony and Jay Davenport, first moved to 
Windsor. However, it was a little daunting to move into a job that I hadnôt 
done for 30 years-but everyone was so flexible, kind and forgiving!  And I 
canôt thank the volunteers enough especially Sally OôBrien, Beth Horlitz 

and Cindy Wahl (grasshopper). Volunteers make the whole office sing and many hands do 
make light work so thank you from the bottom of my heart. I wish I could name you all!  And 
the staff is a dream team! Coming to work was fun and welcoming.   
 Despite the fact that itôs generally known that Iôm off to learn another role as 
ñGrandmaò, Chris and I are not moving to California.  Weôre staying here in Windsor and 
after a month or so away for vacation and family visits, Iôll be back in Windsor and church. 
And Iôll look forward to seeing each of you when I take my place back amongst the regular 
folks of First Church.                              

With much love and thanks, Mary Davenport Phelan 

 

 



To all of our wonderful Book Buddies:  A Heartfelt Thank You  
 We have delivered our fall books to the 2 Kindergarten clas-

ses at Simpson Waverly School and the 4 year old class at our Early 

Learning Center. They were received with enthusiasm; and we had so 

much fun reading to the little Book Buddies.   

 Our next delivery will be in the early spring and we will let you 

know the delivery dates, in case some of you would like to come along 

with us.  The wonderful news is that we already have all of the books 

that we need plus some on reserve for new students. Thank you  to all 

of you who  have so faithfully volunteered and turned in your books on time !! We are so 

very grateful to each and every one of you.   This program is truly a mission of hope for 

the future of all children!                                      Blessings to all of you,  Andrea & Ginny 
 

Womenôs Club News 
 On Tuesday, December 13, Joanne Coghill, Janet Graves and Colleen Olson present-
ed "Stories of Christmas Songs." We enjoyed learning about the history of Christmas carols 
and singing together with the piano accompaniment of Colleen. 
 We thank Lorraine Wells and Andrea Schnure and their committee 
who decorated the tables with a Christmas theme and provided us with a 
variety of delicious Christmas cookies.  What fun it was to play with Helen 
Senuta's collection of windup toys.  We thank Janet for our lovely Christ-
mas Prayer scrolls. 
 We sang ñHappy Birthdayò to Mary Phelan and thanked her for her 
years of always friendly assistance to the Women's Club. 
 On Tuesday, January 10 we will watch "The Snowman" video.      
Coffee, tea and dessert are provided.  If you are not on a calling list, 
please call Sally O'Brien ( 860-683-0770) if you plan to attend so we have 
seats and dessert for everyone.  As always, we extend a warm welcome to 
all.  
 
Happy New Year Everyone!!  First Church Early Learning Center welcomes in 2017 with      

Januaryôs theme of ñWho Is Your Favorite Author?ò The children will 
have the opportunity to explore some of their favorite authors and 
illustrators as the teachers continue to incorporate activities that in-
clude math, art and science topics to extend their learning.  Dr. 
Seuss, Eric Carle, James Dean and Jan Brett are just a few of the 
authors the children will be sure to enjoy reading and listening to.  
 Registration for the 2017-2018 school year will be open to 

church members and current families during the week of February 27 to March 3.  If your child 
turns three prior to January 1, 2018 and your child is completely potty-trained, then he/she will 
be eligible to join our program.  First Church Early Learning Center is the only school in the 
town of Windsor that has School Readiness as an opportunity for families. School Readiness 
is a state subsidy based on your income and family size that helps families pay for the cost of 
preschool.  If you think that you or anyone you know may be interested in attending First 
Church Early Learning Center or learning more about Windsorôs School Readiness program, 
please contact Elith Boothe at (860) 688-4597 for answers to any questions you may have or 
to set up a time to come in for a visit.  Thank you and all the best for 2017! 

 

  



Thanks for the Giving Tree Gifts 
Thank you to everyone who brought in toys, clothing and toiletries for our Christ-
mas giving tree! Between gifts donated for Covenant to Care, Kimberly Hall and 
local familiesô requests, over 57 individuals of all ages received some cheer at 
Christmastime.   
 
 

Resolution of InnocenceðWitches of Windsor 
 The Outreach Board passed a motion to support a proposed Resolution of Innocence 
for two Windsor women accused of witchcraft in 1647 and 1654.  To learn more research Al-
ice Young or Lydia Gilbert or read the book, ñOne of Windsorò written by Beth M. Caruso 
about Alice Youngôs life in Windsor. The book is available at the Windsor Library. There is 
also a reference to Lydia Gilbert in our First Church ñServants of Othersò under the section 
on John Warham. ñServants of Othersò is available through the church office. 
 The proposed resolution is to come before the Windsor Town Council in February and 
our Pastors and some members will speak in favor of it. If you have questions, please speak 
with Pastor Nicole or Pastor Char. 

 
Parish Caring Ministries 

Just prior to Thanksgiving, Parish  
Caring Ministries enlisted the help of 
some of our younger youth to assem-
ble snack-filled care packages that 
were then shipped off to many of our 
college students.  Pastor Char was 
thrilled to aid in this project by gather-
ing names of students to receive pack-
ages, and getting the addresses from 
parents.  These boxes were filled to 
the brim with packets of cocoa, cook-
ies and candy, granola and cereal 
bars, chips and microwave popcorn, 
and other edible goodies.  We wanted 
our young adults to know that we are 

thinking of them, holding them in our hearts, and praying for them during their exams by way 
of this fun box of goodies.  As you can see by the photos, these packages found their ways 
to some very excited recipients!  We are eager to see our youth back at church during the 
Christmas season.  
 

Letting in the Light 
For those who enjoy the poetry of Van Parker, there is a new website, www.vanparker.com, 
where you can go to get background information on Van and purchase his newest book, 
ñLetting in the Light.ò  This book, as well as two earlier ones, are also available at 
www.amazon.com.  To quote Van, ñOur beloved country is going through a hard time. Some-
times it seems like we are two countries, speaking different languages. Poetry can help us 
see connections. It serves as a guardian  of free speech and a voice for the underdog. There 
is something about it that can't be contained and brings a smile to our faces.ò Why not shed 
some light in the new year? 

 

http://www.vanparker.com
http://www.amazon.com


Summer Youth Mission Trip Update 
The 2017 Summer Youth Service Trip is sched-
uled for July 15 ï 22. We will be returning to 
Camden, NY to work with Cluster 13 Ministries 
and their mission to address rural poverty, hunger 
and housing needs. The First REQUIRED ORI-
ENTATION session for youth and adult partici-
pants will be held on Sunday, January 8th from 

11:30 a.m. ï 12:30 p.m. in Nelson Hall. For more information, please 
email pastor Char at ccorbett@fcwucc.org or call her at 860-688-7229, x15. 
 

 
 

 

Super Bowl Grinder Sale Returns! 
Sunday, February 5 

Hut-Hut-Hike!  Why worry about your pre-game cooking strategy 
and all the kitchen prep for the Super Bowl game when you can 
sit back, enjoy the game AND support our 2017 summer youth 
service trip with an already-made grinder!  Cost is $6 per grinder 
(ham, turkey, veggie or combo).  A variety of chips and brownies 
also sold at $1/each.  Grinders will be ready for pickup on Sun-
day, February 5 between 11 a.m. ï 12 p.m.. Only a limited num-
ber of unreserved grinders will be available for sale. Call in your 
order TODAY at the church office, 688-7229 or email                   
officerose@fcwucc.org.  

Bring your bottles and cans to FCW to support the  
Summer Youth Service Trip 

All bottles and cans can be dropped off in Nelson Hall. Look for 
the special drop off near the stage. Members of the youth service 
team will pick up the cans each week for redemption.  Check 
your monthly Edge to track the running tally of returns collected!  
10% of all proceeds will be donated to a Windsor community ser-
vice organization of the teamôs choosing. 

¶ Friday, January 13, 6-8 p.m. - Fantastic Family Game 
Night! All Ages Welcome! Bring your family and friends 
and your favorite board games and join us for a night of 
pizza, music and games. Nothing beats the winter blahs 
like a group of friends gathered for a night of laughter 
and fun!  

 
¶ Friday, January 27, 6:30-9:30 p.m. ï Skating at Ron-A-
Roll. Youth Group Grades 6 ï 12. Join us for a fun even-
ing of roller-skating! Weôll skate, have some pizza and 
snacks and have a rolling good time! Cost is $5 per per-
son. Bring a friend too! Permission slip required.  

mailto:ccorbett@fcwucc.org
mailto:ccorbett@fcwucc.org


Scholarship Opportunities 
FCWôs School Scholarships: Applications are due May 1.  First Church 
youth members graduating from high school and continuing their education 
are encouraged to apply for First Church school scholarships, which are 
available through the generous donations of current and former church 
members.  Please visit ñScholarshipsò on the church website 
www.fcwucc.org, for details and an application or contact the church office 

for more information. 
 
Frank Roswell Fuller Scholarship Available:  If you are a confirmed member of First 
Church, a senior in high school, planning to attend a four year college and can demonstrate  a 
need for financial aid, you may be eligible for the Frank Roswell Fuller Scholarship. Additional-
ly, students currently attending a 4-year college and in good academic standing may be able to 
re-apply. An application, eligibility requirements and an explanation of the application process 
are on-line at our website, www.fcwucc.org under the ñScholarshipò tab.  Call the church office 
for more information. 
 

Confirmation Class Retreat 
Our Confirmation Class will be attending the UCC Conferenceôs Confirmation 
Retreat at Silver Lake from January 20 ï 22. This will be a great opportunity for 
our youth to meet confirmands from other Connecticut UCC churches and to en-
gage their faith in practice, dialogue and exploration with their peers.  As their 
supportive faith community, we invite you to pray for our confirmands, Julia Hoff-
man and Bryce Tynan, as they further prepare and explore their faith journeys 
and have this wonderful time to ponder what it truly means to be united in the body of Christ.     
 
Youth @ General Synod 2017! Register NOW! 
The National UCC General Synod will take place in Baltimore on June 30-July 5, 2017 and the 

Massachusetts, Rhode Island and Connecticut Conferences 
are collaborating to sponsor a trip to Youth @ Synod for 

young leaders ages 13 to 18. Teens from all over the country 
will participate in worship and plenary sessions, attend hear-
ings and track resolutions, and join in mission work to serve 
the greater Baltimore area. Synod is an opportunity to nur-

ture advocacy skills around justice issues.   A team of chaperones from the three conferences 
will lead the RIMACT group. Detailed program information is at http://synod.uccpages.org/. 

Some of the planned activities include: 
Synod 101 orientation 

Work project with a local environmental center 
Youth @ synod Dance Party 

Program with the American Visionary Art Museum ï "Make Glad -- We Are All Creative" 
The Reformation Today ï "Make Glad: Youth and Young Adults Transform the Church and the 

world." 
July 4: Fireworks at the Inner Harbor in Baltimore 

TO REGISTER 
Space is limited to 18 participants per conference so FCW youth are encouraged to reg-
ister immediately by contacting Pastor Char to guide them and parents through the reg-
istration process! Cost of the trip is $945 but each conference and FCW will be providing 
subsidies and scholarship support. A $150 deposit is required to reserve your spot for the trip. 
Payments will be collected in installments after the deposit is received. For information about 
scholarship support, contact Pastor Char. 

 

http://www.fcwucc.org
http://www.fcwucc.org
http://synod.uccpages.org/

